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Salt Lake City, Utah 84111
March 31, 2008
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY
Public Service Commission of Utah
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor

160 East 300 South

Salt Lake City, UT  84111

Attention:
Julie P. Orchard


Commission Secretary

RE:
Docket 00-035-T01

Annual Report of Blue Sky Program
Enclosed for filing are an original and five (5) copies of Rocky Mountain Power’s Annual Report of the Blue Sky Program (“Report”) for the period January 1, 2007 through December 31, 2007.  Rocky Mountain Power (the “Company”) will also provide an electronic version of this filing to mlivingston@utah.gov.

It should be noted that prior to the creation of the regulatory liability accounts in August 2007 for all six of PacifiCorp’s jurisdictions, Blue Sky funds were accounted for in one account.  Therefore, for this reporting period, Utah “Beginning Available Fund Balance Information” as requested by the Division of Public Utilities and ordered by the Commission in its March 21, 2008 Report and Order, is not available.  The Company will be able to provide the state-specific information in subsequent annual reports.  In addition, information on the status of the $900,000 contract for the future purchase of RECs is provided as Confidential Attachment A.  Also attached are copies of three direct communications pieces that were provided to Utah Blue Sky participants during 2007. 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and Staff requests regarding this filing be addressed to:

By e-mail (preferred):
datarequest@pacificorp.com

By regular mail:
Data Request Response Center


PacifiCorp

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000


Portland, Oregon 97232

By fax: 
(503) 813-6060

Informal inquires may be directed to Dave Taylor at (801) 220-2923.
Sincerely,

Jeffrey K. Larsen

Vice President, Regulation

Enclosures

cc:
Michele Beck 


Phil Powlick 


William Powell


Thomas Brill


Jamie Dalton


Cheryl Murray

Sarah Wright

